SLV LITTLE LEAGUE BOARD MEETING MINUTES – APRIL 5, 2006
ATTENDANCE - Kati Adams, Karen Barton, Cathy Herrera, Joe Primeau, Steven Shabry, Mike Olmsted, Michael Paynter, Judy Brown-Kuhn, Anita Stoddard, Phil Adams, Linda Landers

Linda called meeting to order at 8:07 

Judy motioned that we accept the minutes with minor changes. 1. Mark Mullins and Judy Brown-Kuhn were in attendance at the April 5th meeting. 2. Judy does not have tickets. 3. Judy did not hand out Snack Bar proposal.  (Note: Attendance was taken from the sign-in sheet. Mark & Judy did not sign the sheet at this meeting). Anita seconded the motion. Minutes approved with minor changes.

TREASURER’S REPORT – Report is on file with the Secretary.  Judy reported that she has received 4 invoices from Sportabout.  The cost of uniforms for this year is $2200 over budget. The Major League jerseys were twice as much as 2 years ago. Judy also reported that we are over budget on equipment by $1700. County park fees are also over budget by about $800.  It was noted that we do get a refund if the field is not used because of rain outs. Kati asked where we were over budget on the equipment. Judy is not sure. She has to go through the invoices.  Judy informed the board that we will have to increase the budget for uniforms for next year. She will have an idea if we can afford to do this in June/2006. Kati motioned that we accept Treasurer’s Report. Karen seconded. Report approved.

BUSINESS UPDATES

BANNERS – Phil reported that 2 people have expressed interest in the field banners but they have not committed because they don’t know what the banner will look like. Mardeen is reluctant to do the artwork unless the vendors commit to paying her. Phil proposed that the League pay Mardeen $50 per banner for the artwork.  Kati motioned that we pay Mardeen $100 to do the artwork for the banners. Michael seconded. Motion approved.

SNACK BAR PROPOSAL -  Kati summarized the proposal (on file with Secretary). Basically there would be a Snack Bar Committee. The committee would be headed by a Committee Lead Advisor (Steven would be a good choice).

There would be an envelope (Kati provided sample) along with a log.  The information included on the envelope and the log would be amounts, dates, person counting $, etc.

This would insure a checks and balance system.  

It was discussed that we should add that special Little League events (like Opening Day) would result with Little League keeping funds taken in during the event.

Judy noted that when a draw is taken by either Pony or LL, the draw needs to be taken by both Pony & LL.  This is for appropriate accounting practices.  

Steven noted that although money had been taken in, there had been no deposit made within the past 2 weeks.  This reinforces the need to have a practice in place that both Pony and Little League abide by.  

It was noted that Mark Mullins was very open to the changes proposed at the March 15 meeting. His main concern is that he has money to pay for the umpires and field for Pony.  

It was also noted that the immediate changes that need to take place are to install a safe in the snack bar and make the Little League Treasurer the primary person on the bank account and the Costco card. 

Kati will amend the changes and then submit the proposal to Pony if we are in agreement. 

Joe motioned that we accept the proposal with changes discussed. Mike seconded. Motion approved.

BCE BOX – No report. Shawn not in attendance.

INTENTIONAL WALKS –  The Grounds Committee was unable to get together to discuss this.  Joe feels very strongly that there should be no intentional walks for Minor or Major league.  Linda stated that a number of managers have approached her and said to go with the new pitch plan (which includes intentional walks) and change next year if we need to. Kati and Joe strongly disagreed with waiting until next year. Their reasons being that this level of baseball is instructional. All kids are required to bat for a reason. The intentional walk takes away from the instructional part of the game. Anita felt that we should not be changing the rules after the season has started. Mike felt that the intentional walk was not used excessively and therefore we should not change the rules. Phil proposed that we eliminate the “free pass” (allowing the pitcher to inform the umpire that the batter is to be walked without the pitcher throwing pitches).  Motion made to eliminate the free pass intentional walk from the ground rules. Joe seconded. Motion approved with 2 board members opposed.  

FUNDRAISER – Cathy reported that everything that has been ordered as far as accessories has been received. Not everyone has picked up his or her order from Cathy but the vendor has filled the orders.  Cathy will be placing one more order for accessories.  Cathy has extra hats and tee shirts that we can sell at the games. We cannot sell inside the snack bar but we can sell at the field.  Cathy still has 45 boxes of candy leftover.  It was mentioned that perhaps we could sell the candy at Highlands, as Highlands does not have a snack bar.  Cathy will get in touch with the team parents for Farm and Tball to organize this.

Cathy also noted that some of the boxes of candy have less than they should. Gateway (candy company) will compensate.  Cathy also mentioned an idea for next season and that is perhaps making up our own candy boxes. This could be done by purchasing candy at Costco and boxing it. This would be cheaper than buying the boxed candy from a company like Gateway.  We can offer this to families that are financially strapped. 

SJ Giants tickets – Anita would like more support from the SLVLL Board in regards to this fundraiser. 

FIELDS – Linda advised the board that there are some issues with the High School field. There are issues between the maintenance crew and Mark Brown. The maintenance crew wants to close the field more often than Mark Brown does. Linda mentioned this so that the board is aware.

MAKE UP GAMES – Linda advised the board that if we are interested Highlands is available on Sundays.  Michael Gray is available on Saturdays.  We can use our credits so we will not have to pay.  We need to get fields when we can to that we can reschedule all the rain out games.  

UNIFORMS – Linda mentioned that she spoke to Ken at Sportabout about getting uniforms for next season earlier than this season.  It was suggested that we predetermine the team names and the numbers. The sponsor names and the player’s names could be added to the jerseys later. It was suggested we get extra jerseys as well.

BLOG – Table this until the next board meeting.

REDRAFT NEXT SEASON – We will discuss this at the next board meeting.

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 9:50PM

